Barrhill Community Council


 Minutes of Meeting held 25th September 2006
DRAFT
1. 
Sederunt:



Committee: 
Duncan Barr (DB) (Chair), Frank Claytonsmith(FC), Tommy Donnelly(TD), Dave Holtom(DH), Vincent Hughes (VH), Claire Kennedy(CK)

In Attendance: Peter Linton (PL) South Ayrshire Council

Members of Public: 11

2.
Apologies: 

Danny Allan(DA), PC Eccles (Strathclyde Police), 

David Farmery(DF), Fionnadh Ratchford(FR), Paul Torrance(PT), 

3.
Minutes of Previous Meeting:

Approved:
TD

Seconded:
VH

4.
Matters arising:


None.

5.
Windfarms:


General: It has been confirmed that a pre-scoping exercise is being carried out in Arnsheen Forest.


Copies of a scoping document for a possible development at Lambdoughty were circulated for information.


Funding: DB, FC and DH had attended a meeting at Burns House with Nick Larkin and Bob Baillie.  In summary, there are some big sums of money involved although the power companies are not compelled to give community funding.  Barrhill CC needs to set the ball rolling on setting up a suitable company, with charitable status, in order to handle this funding in due course.  A meeting for CC members is to be organised with  Bob Baillie present. 

6.
Register of Member’s Interests:

Forms were circulated to members present.  All were asked to complete and return to the secretary.

7. Martyr’s Tomb walk:

Several agencies have been contacted and the site examined. We still need to consult with SEPA and Scottish Wildlife Trust. Once we have formed a legal entity to administer windfarm benefit, there will be more options to the way in which this may be handled.

8.
SCARF Project
A presentation was made by the research team outlining the work done so far.  They discussed the thinking and research behind the questionnaire which CC members had previously been sent.  There was some concern that the questionnaire might be too long but it was felt that any shortening would be to its detriment.  The team was encouraged to press ahead.

9.
Planning Applications:
Application for extensions at Glenalty.

10. 
Correspondence:
An invitation received to join the Association of South Ayrshire Community Councils.  It  was felt that our interests would be better served by the newly convened Carrick Forum.

A letter from S.A.C. about the possible new CC boundaries.

11.
Police:

PC Eccles not present to report. 

12.
A.O.B. (Council):

CC members agreed that members of the public should be permitted to attend the presentation by the Transmission Division of Scottish Power  on Wednesday evening.

Progress on the car park was queried.  A bill of quantities is required and work on the culvert needs to be progressed.  S.A.C. to be asked about progress.

A letter is to be sent to the roads Department of S.A.C. expressing CC’s concern about the state of roads in the Barrhill area.

Anomalies in the pricing of rail travel locally were queried.  Further evidence of such anomalies to be collected before presenting to the Rail Company.  Earlier evidence might still be on file and to be checked out.

It was agreed that future photocopying, such as minutes, etc, could be done at Barr’s.

13.
A.O.B. (Public):

Progress of the proposed Rail Head was queried.

The likelihood of flooding at the Crosswater briddge was queried.  To be checked within Barr’s. 

14.
Date of next meeting:

Thursday 2nd November 2006 at 7.30pm
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